COPYZ THE GREEN

#### SEMINAR ON SERIALS

The Dayton Chapter of the Special Libraries Association will sponsor a one-day seminar on April 19, 1975 featuring reports on some of the latest information affecting interlibrary loans, serials access and retention, data base

BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES
NEWSLETTER 2/21/75

building and operation. The seminar will be held in Columbus, Ohio, at the Chemical Abstracts Service (near OSU campus), Registration is \$10.00. For further details, see Pat Lloyd in the Director's Office.

# CALLIGRAPHY ANYONE?

Anyone interested in studying caligraphy should call Calvert Guthrie at 253-1485 evenings. The class will begin meeting the week of 2/23.

Carolyn Hammer

## HUNTER FOUNDATION

University employees will soon have the option of enrollment in either Blue Cross/Blue Shield or the Hunter Foundation for Health Care. Hunter Foundation open enrollment runs from February 1 to April 30 and hopefully the new system will be operative by April 1.

To explain benefits, supply brochures, applications, etc., a Munter Foundation representative will be in room 251 of the Student Center from 9:00 - 3:00 M-W-F during next week. Next year Hunter Foundation open enrollment will run consecutively with that of Blue Cross/Blue Shield.

#### PLACEMENT LIST

The UK College of Library Science is compiling a listing of current professional job openings. A copy of this list is on file in the Director's Office. Pertinent information about the jobs listed is included.

### FIRST AID COURSE

The Red Cross is offering a free first aid course to all interested UK employees. Upon completion of the course certificates will be awarded. The number to call for further information is 257-7185.

#### PERSOUNEL MOTES

New Staff:

Barbara Domeck, LT II, GPD, Feb. 24.

#### Reclassifications:

Ollie Jane Cox, Acquisitions, LT IV. Joyce Taylor, Acquisitions, LT IV Ann Short, Director's Office, Grade 18.